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Peter Brittain

Head of Housing Policy

Government Office for London

9th Floor Riverwalk House

157-161 Millbank

London

SW1P 4RR






15 November 2007

Dear Mr Brittain

LONDON THAMES GATEWAY DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION: PLANNING OBLIGATIONS COMMUNITY BENEFIT STRATEGY

It has recently been drawn to our attention by colleagues in London First that the London Thames Gateway Development Corporation is currently undertaking a consultation on a proposed planning obligations strategy to pay for infrastructure costs in the Thames Gateway. The deadline for responses is 16 November 2007. 

The Home Builders Federation is most alarmed by this consultation: not only in terms of the document’s content, but also the manner in which the consultation is being carried out. 

I attach a copy of the joint London First/BPF/HBF response to this consultation. In brief, however, we believe that the level of the tariff proposed, even at the interim discounted rate, is onerous for developers and is likely to inhibit housing delivery in the Gateway. We also have major reservations about the basis upon which the tariff is calculated. The strategy assumes that sites can be purchased on the basis of existing use values but this is unlikely to adequately reflect real market values at acquisition. 

Turning to the manner in which this consultation is being conducted, we are most alarmed by the failure of the LTGDC to notify the HBF of this consultation and the fact that they are seeking to apply the tariff before the consultation process is even complete. Moreover, many of our Members with significant interests in the Thames Gateway, have not been involved in the consultation. 

Given Government’s concern to speed up housing delivery in the Thames Gateway we would be very interested to learn of the Government Office’s view of this proposal and of your involvement in the process of its preparation.  

We also seek your assistance in facilitating a more reasonable, measured and transparent approach to the application of tariffs in the Gateway. A temporary delay to the implementation of the tariff and some form of meeting or gathering with affected parties, under the GOL banner, to thrash through these serious and important issues may be the only way of seeking a an outcome which is acceptable to all parties. 

The HBF does not necessarily object to the principle of an interim tariff being levied on developers in the Gateway to pay for strategic infrastructure. Indeed, we readily acknowledge that an interim arrangement is likely to be necessary to allow much needed housing development to take place, or at least until the details of the Government’s own PCS scheme is worked through and implemented in 2009. However, we stress that the manner in which this current tariff is being introduced gives grave cause for alarm and we hope the GOL will support the HBF’s request for this strategy to be temporarily withdrawn to allow time for a wider debate to take place with Thames Gateway stakeholders on a more appropriate way forward. 

Yours sincerely
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James Stevens

Regional Planner for London

Tel: 020 7960 1623

Email: james.stevens@hbf.co.uk
